
 

LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 
 
 

TO: CABINET  -  17 November 2011 
 
 
FROM:   COUNCIL –   3 November 2011 
 
 

MOTION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE –   North Harrow Parking 
 
1. At the meeting of Council held on 3 November 2011, and in accordance with the 

provisions of Rule 14.6, a Motion falling within the remit of the Executive was 
considered by the Council. Rule 16.6.1 was suspended for the consideration of this 
Motion to allow an amendment to be submitted.  The Council agreed the Substantive 
Motion as amended, and recommended it to the next meeting of the Executive as 
follows: 

 
“This Council welcomes the £860,000 received from the Mayor of London’s Outer 
London Fund to regenerate Harrow’s shopping centres and congratulates all the staff 
involved in this successful bid noting that Harrow received the second largest amount 
awarded from the Fund. 
  
This Council notes:  

 
• the events which have already taken place in the Town Centre - the 

illuminated tulips, and in North Harrow - the wonderful late night shopping 
festival, and further events to come; 

 
• that the Council has made a further bid for funding from the remaining £40 

million in the Outer London Fund; 
 
• that North Harrow has already been allocated £360,000 from the first bid. 
 
This Council fully supports the further bid for funding including money to regenerate 
the North Harrow District Shopping Centre, in particular, to install more on-street 
parking spaces. 
  
This Council further instructs the Chief Executive to bring this motion to the attention 
of the Mayor of London and to Harrow’s three MPs.” 
 

 
 FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 Background documents:  
 1. Motion and amendment submitted to the Council meeting – 3 November 2011. 
 
 Contact: 

Pauline Ferris 
Democratic & Electoral Services manager 
Direct Dial: 020 8424 1269 
email: pauline.ferris@harrow.gov.uk 

 


